

May 29, 2007

Joe Heck Dept. of City Development City of Racine 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

RE: Douglas Avenue CDBG

Dear Joe:

The purpose of this correspondence is to formally request a 6-month extension to the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Agreement granted to Douglas Avenue Redevelopment Association in 2005.

The Association intents to utilize these funds to purchase additional benches, trash receptacles and banners for the Douglas Avenue corridor. The specific number of each will be determined by the Association at its next meeting on June 20th.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of this request. Should you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 898-7404.

Sincerely,

Kristin Niemiec

Community Development Manager

Cc: Tom Sollman, Chairman